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26 May 2023 

Important Dates; 
05 Jun WEEK 1 
START OF TERM 6 
06 Jun 
Yr 8 History workshops (3 days) 
Yr 9 Uni of Bristol talk 
07 Jun 
OSA Meeting, 8pm 
08 Jun 
Yr 7, 8 Stand up to violence assembly 
Sports Awards Evening 
09 Jun 
Yr 8 RUH visit 
Dorothy House Rising Stars project 
12 Jun WEEK 2 
Yr 9 Exams week 
15 Jun 
Minor Athletics, Bath Uni 
17 & 18 Jun 
DofE Bronze/Silver Expedition 
19 Jun WEEK 1 
Yr 10 Geography Fieldwork trip  
Yr 12 exams week 
20 Jun 
Yr 10 Geography Fieldwork trip 
Yr 10 assembly with Bath College 
22 Jun 
Yr 10 Parents’ Evening 
26 Jun 
Residential trips 
Activities Week 
29 Jun 
Yr 13 Prom, Guildhall 
01 July 
Bugsy Malone Rehearsal 
04 July 
Yr 11 Sixth Form induction and 
parents evening 
05 July 
Sports Day 
Bugsy Malone evening performance 
06 July 
New Intake Day 
Bugsy Malone evening performance 
07 July 
Yr 11 Prom 
10 July WEEK 2 
New Intake Evening 
OSA Uniform sale 
11 July 
Evening of Dance 
13 July 
Yr 12 Parents Evening 
15—16 July 
DofE final expedition 
18 July 
Oldfest 
21 July 
END OF TERM 6 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope that you and you families are enjoying the belated arrival of warmer and 
more settled weather. It has been very much welcomed by our students, as we 
have been able to open Penn Field for them at break and lunchtime.   

As you would expect Term 5 has been incredibly busy with Year 10 sitting their 
mock exams and Year 11 and 13 preparing for their GCSE and A Level examinations. 
Year 11 and 13 have approached these examinations in a commendable manner 
and I am quite sure they will be rewarded with excellent outcomes this summer. 

It has also been very busy with regards to trips, activities and events over the last 6 
weeks and you can read more about these in this newsletter.  The Music 
Department has had a particularly busy term, with participation in the Bath Schools 
Voices project.  It was a pleasure to watch them perform in Bath Abbey, it was an 
uplifting experience and our students performed brilliantly.  The Battle of the Bands  
this week, was a very different but, by all accounts, just as enjoyable an experience 
and I hope to persuade the winning bands to perform at Oldfest. There will be 
more information on these events in the next newsletter, early next term.  Looking 
ahead to next term; the final preparations for Activities Week are in hand, 
preparations for Oldfest will be underway shortly, Year 10 will be preparing for 
their work experience week and rehearsals for our production of Bugsy continue. 

Our sporting teams have had a very good term, with our Year 7 girls football team 
getting to the Somerset Cup final, the Year 8 boys football team winning the BANES 
Cup and our Year 9 boys football team will be playing in the BANES cup final early 
next term. Congratulations to everyone involved with all of our sporting teams. 

We have recently appointed our team of Year 10 prefects, they are in their 
probationary period at the moment and will be confirmed in post early in Term 6. 
Interviews for our student leadership team will be taking place early next term as 
well. This will be for our Head Prefects and our Head Student from the Sixth Form. 

Following the appointment of Jessica Lobbett as Headteacher at Castle School we 
have appointed Garry Anderson to the post of Deputy Headteacher (Pastoral). 
Garry is currently Assistant Headteacher at Devizes School. We have also appointed 
Hannah Fleming, from Ralph Allen School, to a new Assistant Headteacher role. 
This post will have responsibility for Pupil Premium and student and staff 
wellbeing.  Congratulations to James Beddow on his appointment to Deputy 
Headteacher at the Sandon School in Essex, we are interviewing this week to 
replace him in his Assistant Headteacher role at the school. 

As this year has progressed I have been experiencing a number of school events for 
the last time in my teaching career and have not particularly reflected on these. 
The exception was my last lesson, which was with my Year 11 history class. As I was 
preparing for this it suddenly struck me that this would be the last time I would 
teach one of my own classes. I do not mind admitting that I was quite affected by 
this and it reminded me of what I enjoy most about my job: being in a classroom 
teaching history. I am quite certain that this is what I will miss the most in 
retirement and this, is in no small measure, because our students are such a 
pleasure to teach and to spend time with. 

Wishing you a restful and enjoyable holiday. 

Best wishes, 

Steven Mackay, Headteacher 



2 

NOTICE 

BOARD 

Updating details – general and medical 

Please ensure you keep us up to date on where 
you live and contact numbers and email if they 
change. Also, if your child suffers from a medical 
condition then we need to be informed of any 
changes. Please do so by emailing 
enquiries@oldfieldschool.com  

Follow our social media accounts to get 

updates from school trips and activities;  

@OldfieldSchool 

 

Oldfield_school 

Warning Allergies 

Many of our students suffer 
serious nut and sesame seed 
allergies. Therefore, please 
remember not to include these 
in your child’s packed lunch. 
We are a nut free school. 

NEWSLETTER CONTENTS 

Headteacher  Pg 1 

Notice Board  Pg 2 

OSA    Pg 3 

PSHEdition   Pg 4 

Events & Activities  Pg 5 

PE News   Pg 11 

Community    Pg 13 

Information for parents and carers on childhood 
immunisations  
The local authority Public Health Team have asked us to 
share the following information on immunisation with 
you. 

If you are not sure if your child is up to date with all their 
routine immunisations, check their Red Book (personal 
child health record). It's important that immunisations 
are given on time for the best protection, but if you or 
your child have missed one, contact your GP to catch up. 
You can read more about NHS immunisations and when 
to have them at: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/
vaccinations 

If you are concerned that your child has missed an 
immunisation at school contact the Single Point of Access 
0300 247 0082 or email vcl.immunisations@nhs.net . 
Further information can be found here 
wiltshirechildrensservices.co.uk/our-services/
immunisation-service 

For up-to-date information about Covid Immunisations 
for children aged 5-15 please visit the NHS Website Covid 
Vaccines for 5 – 15-year-olds and for those 16 and over 
please visit the adult NHS Website Covid Vaccine . 

mailto:enquiries@oldfieldschool.com
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=62b7790e2e&e=0c168dc8be
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=62b7790e2e&e=0c168dc8be
mailto:vcl.immunisations@nhs.net
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=ecc658ec00&e=0c168dc8be
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=ecc658ec00&e=0c168dc8be
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=44464c3bfb&e=0c168dc8be
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=44464c3bfb&e=0c168dc8be
https://bathnes.us21.list-manage.com/track/click?u=caf8ef3cd5061033316dedfef&id=777167bb5d&e=0c168dc8be
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Dates for your diary 

Wednesday 7th June: OSA meeting online, all welcome. Email 
osa@oldfieldschool.com to be sent an agenda and the zoom link 

Monday 10th July: Pre-loved uniform sale, 
3pm to 5.45pm in room PO2 in Penn House. 
Please see more details at 
www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/
second-hand-uniform-sale/ 

Duke of Edinburgh Silver Award : OSA would like to express our 
huge thanks to Esther in Year 12 who has been volunteering for 
OSA for the last six months as part of her Duke of Edinburgh 
Silver Award. She has done a fantastic job supporting OSA in so 
many ways. We are particularly grateful for all the hard work 
she has put in to organizing the pre-loved uniform behind the 
scenes getting ready for each sale. This is a really time 
consuming task with heavy boxes to shift and many labels to 
write. She has done it all with a smile, and we are not sure how 
we will get on without her!  

If your child is looking for a volunteering role in school for their 
D of E please do get in contact with us. 

Request for Uniform. Our next pre-loved 
uniform sale is Monday 10th July at 3pm in 
Penn House. Last year the summer uniform 
sale was a massive event with many of our 
new Year 7 intake attending. Our uniform sales 
are a great way of reducing waste and all the 
money we raise goes straight back to 
supporting the school.  

WE NOW NEED MORE STOCK!  

We want to have a wide selection of Price and 
Buckland blazers, skirts, trousers and PE kit 
available. If your child is in Year 11 we would 
love it if they could donate their uniform to 
OSA after their final exams. Please send 
donations into reception in a bag labelled OSA. 
Year 11s can bring their donations in at the 
Year 11 leavers assembly on 7th July.  

We accept blazers, skirts, trousers, jumpers 
and PE kit. The uniform should be in good 
condition, washed and ready to sell. We are 
unable to accept coats, shirts, PE socks or any 
shoes. 

OSA Committee : There are a few changes in the 
committee coming up at the end of this academic year. 
Deborah Cottle, Gaynor Williams and Nic Clements are 
stepping down from their respective roles of treasurer, 
chair and stock person. Between them they have racked 
up over twenty years of volunteering for the OSA. We are 
very grateful for the time, energy and commitment they 
have given to OSA. We are currently seeking additional 
volunteers to take on these roles.  

Parents and carers who have volunteered over the years 
say that OSA has been one of the best ways to be involved 
in school life. Whether you can give a few hours a term or 
a few hours a week, your help matters. If you can add up 
and do a spreadsheet or if you want to choose the beer 
and ale for the next school event, please get in contact 
with us to arrange a time for an informal chat to find out 
more. Email Gaynor Williams at osa@oldfieldschool.com. 
Please do get involved and make a difference. 

mailto:osa@oldfieldschool.com
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/second-hand-uniform-sale/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/about-us/osa/second-hand-uniform-sale/
mailto:osa@oldfieldschool.com
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Term 5 has flown by and the PSHE curriculum and opportunities have been varied for our students. We started the 
term with our Tender Project which allowed a group of Year 9 students to expand their understanding of what 
healthy relationships look like. The students that took part in the 2 day workshop created a filmed resource for us to 
share with the rest of their year group and this film will be shared in curriculum lessons. The Tender group have also 
worked with our Year 12 students.  

At Oldfield we make sure that our students are aware of the topics being 
covered during Mental Health Awareness Week. In recent years, we have 
discussed “Sleep” and “Nature” and how these factors can help or hinder 
our mental health. The theme of the Mental Health Foundation this year 
is “Anxiety”. If you would like further information about the theme then 
click on the link  www.mentalhealth.org.uk/ 

 
United Differences 
Our Year 11 United Differences students have been busy working with Miss Daly on a quiz 
that was shared as part of our recent Diversity Day. We’d like to thank them for all their hard 
work over the last few years building the group and wish them well in their exams. Our 
newest group with Year 7 and 8 students has been somewhat hindered by bank holidays but 
I know that they are raring to get going on their own projects. We would still like to welcome 
lots more students so if you are passionate about all aspects of diversity then please come 
along on Monday lunchtimes to DS1 from 1:15pm.  
 

Curriculum Content 
To finish the year, Year 7 will be focusing on aspects of cyberbullying as well as cybercrime. With the warmer 
weather on the way they will be discussing water and sun safety too. Following the success of Diversity Day, Year 8 
students will focus on making sure we value diversity both in school and in our wider communities. Year 9 will be 
discussing relationships that we see on our screens alongside the Tender Project lesson and Year 10 are set to move 
on to health and wellbeing as well as British Values.   

Whats Next?  
Whilst the end of the school year is in sight there are still plenty of events happening in the PSHE calendar. We have 
talks from Andri from the Avon and Somerset TOPAZ team and Nik from Stand Up To Violence. United Differences 
will be planning their Oldfest stall and our RE:SET project work continues too. 
Mrs Macnaughton, Head of PSHE 

PSHEdition 

Oldfest 2023 

As exam season kicks off for our Year 11 students the rest of the school begin to 
think about our whole school celebration at the end of term. Tuesday 18th July is 
the date for the fun and games on Penn Field. As well as inflatables the students 
will be running stalls with each group taking responsibility for a different category. 
From drinks and snacks to fun and games, live music and festival chic, everyone 
will be able to enjoy the whole experience.  

The Heads of House will launch Oldfest with their tutor groups at the end of the term and then the work begins. 
Who will claim the 'soak the teacher' stall? Will the Sixth Form tutors be running the BBQ again? Will the flower 
crowns be the best seller for the second year running? How well 
will Year 7 be able to match their snack and drink choices with their 

house colours? We'll have to wait until 
18th July to find out!  

http://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/
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EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
We would like to thank Richard Bush and the Bath Rotarians for running another 
successful Enterprise Challenge at Oldfield school.  Each week the Rotarians 
mentored our students to help them with their projects and assessed them at 
selling events at Green Park and other school fetes.   

In the semi-finals in February, four teams made it through to the finals. Well done 
to the following students who presented to an audience made up of friends and family, as well as to the judges 
from the Bath Rotarians and other members of Oldfield 
school staff;  

Inaya Cheetham-Bah  Amber Hill 
Maya Clark    Wen Jie Lin 
Alex Evans    Sienna Smith 
Alfie Faulkner   Eben Stone 
Jay Gillard    Daniel Wharf 
Benji Gleave    Theo Young  
Sofia Grimes 
Congratulations to Alex Evans and Theo Young from team Congo who were the 
named winners of our 2023 Rotary Enterprise Challenge.  Congo’s product was handmade snoods, and one 
member of the audience even commented that they were still pleased to be wearing the one that they had 
purchased at Oldfield’s Christmas fair.  Judges were particularly impressed with the way in which Alex and Theo 
responded to some tough questioning from the audience.  Well done Alex and Theo.  

A special thank you also to Anni Maya Hollis, CJ Delavinias Tovey, Evan McLain, George Sweet, and Imogen Yap 
from Year 12 who stepped last minute to serve our guests refreshments on the evening of the finals. 
Mrs Britton Head of Business Studies 

BBC Apprentice—You have been hired! 
During our business studies classes, our students have been selecting a 
candidate that they thought would win the title of this year’s BBC Apprentice.  
Each week our students have been crossing off the fired apprentices by 
following their journey through the BBC Series.   
Congratulations to the following students who successfully selected Harpreet, 
who was this year’s winner of the BBC Apprentice;  
Year 13: Fletcher Lucas-Smith, Year 12: Charlie Garmston, Year 11: Yousaf 
Noordin and Issy Evans, Year 10: Scarlet Nye, Masood Garder and Jelani Prehaye. 
We always encourage our KS4 and KS5 students to watch business studies related media to help develop their 
subject knowledge.  I have therefore listed some other business studies related documentaries below: 

YouTube 
Sir Alex Ferguson – Secrets of Success 

BBC iPlayer 
Inside Lehman Brothers: The Whistle Blowers 
Inside the factory 

Netflix 
The Founder 
Steve Jobs – Billion Dollar Hippie 
The Social Network 
Inside Bill’s Brain 
American Factory 
Fyre – The greatest festival that never happened 
The Big Short 
The Great Hack 

Amazon Prime 
Generation Start Up 
Pepsi vs Coke 
Jobs vs Gates 
Starbucks Unfiltered 
Facebook – Cracking the Code 
Rich and Famous Fortunes 
The Internship 
Trump – What’s the deal? 
Data Centre – The true cost of the internet 
The Millennial Dream 
Business Mindsets for Success 
Learn From The Experts - Jeff Bezos, Amazon Founder 
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Photography Competition Winners 

We had some great entries for our photography competition with the theme of “colour”.  We were very 

impressed by these beautiful results. 

Callum Jacobs, Year 7 

Sam Hague Y8 

Caleb Gowland-Webb, Year 9 

Tess Chaté, Year 8 
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School Voices 
We collaborated with Bath Phil in a project organised by Bath Festivals. 
Students from all Bath secondary schools got together to write four 
original songs which we performed as part of the “Party in the City”, in 
the Abbey, and at the “Concert for the People of Bath”, at the Forum. 
The songs were beautiful and, true to form, I was so moved by the 
quality of the songs and the singing that I was reduced to tears more 
than once during rehearsals and in the actual performance! The 
performance in the Forum was accompanied by a full (huge!) 
Philharmonic Orchestra – such an exciting experience which I am certain 
won’t be forgotten. Our Year 7 students were exemplary throughout and I was so delighted to be able to involve 
them in this event.  

You can hear their performance here on the website; www.oldfieldschool.com/news/school-voices-project/ 

 
Bath Philharmonia Orchestra Project 
Our Year 10 Music GCSE students and students from Concert Band, in conjunction 
with students at St Mark’s School, wrote a piece of orchestral music which they then 
performed alongside Bath Phil in a concert in the Forum. The music they wrote was 
stunning and their performance was utterly captivating. They worked incredibly hard 
on learning their music and were really patient during the rehearsal where they had 
to stand on the stage for quite a long time while everything was being perfected – an exhausting but rewarding 
process. This has been such an exciting opportunity and is one that I hope to repeat in future years. 

Mrs Robinson, Head of Music 

Let’s Make Music! 

Image from Bath Box Office  

 
 
 

Flying Start Aerospace Competition – Product Design  
Flying Start Challenge Grand Final! 

'Bob the builders' Team had a great day at University of Bristol 
for the Grand Final of the Aerospace competition. 

They took part in many engineering challenges, experienced a 
flight simulator and saw the wind tunnels. They flew their 
glider an impressive 15 metres, not far short of the winning 
glider at 20 metres.  Unfortunately, they didn't win, however 
watch out - they are the future engineers in the making! Well 
done, William, Joschi, Finlay, Alex.  

Miss Fielding, D&T: Product Design 

https://www.oldfieldschool.com/news/school-voices-project/
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Ski Trip 2023 

Over the Easter Holidays, Oldfield School travelled to Andorra for a week skiing in 
the region of Grandvalaria. The ski area had peaks well above 2000m and therefore 
students had more than 75% of the ski terrain still accessible. Students were placed 
into 4 different ski-ability groups and it was fantastic to see that all pupils 
progressed hugely throughout the week. They also had the opportunity to work in 
teams and participated in lunchtime and afternoon challenges. Scores were added 
up over the week and at the end of each day we hosted a court session where 
pupils could reflect on the skills, chills and thrills of each day. The cause of great 

excitement amongst staff and students alike was the 
nomination of peers for the "moose of the day" award.  
Those who received the award were required to 
wear a moose helmet for the entire duration of the 
next ski day! I hope all pupils had a great time and I 
look forward to planning the next Oldfield School 
Ski Trip. 

Mr Gann, Head of Maia House  

EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

Last month we ran another great careers event - our annual Careers Fair. We had a 
wide range of local employers and education providers, which we are hoping to 
expand even more next year. We are very pleased to 
share that all the exhibitors were really impressed with 
our students. Students were friendly, engaged and came 
prepared with some interesting questions. Employers just 
love this, and it makes them want to come back again. 
Thank you to all the staff for helping our students prepare 
for the event.  

As usual, all career information, including live 
apprenticeship opportunities, and engagement with 
employers are on the school's website under the careers 
section; www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/
careers-guidance-work-experience/ 

Mrs Rawlings, Careers Advisor 

http://www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-experience/
http://www.oldfieldschool.com/school-information/careers-guidance-work-experience/
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DIVERSITY DAY 
On Thursday 11th May we celebrated out first 'Diversity Day' which saw 
Years 7,8,9,10 and 12 taking part in a range of activities centred around 
diverse and inclusive topics; from exciting sports activities, chopsticks, sign 
language and art, to workshops, diversity lessons and quizzes. Students 
attended assemblies from external agencies, lessons planned by their class 
teachers and a whole year group quiz. The aim was to bring awareness to 
the variety of students and staff at Oldfield and to celebrate in the 

uniqueness of our community. We hope that students enjoyed the day and look 
forward to making them a regular feature in the calendar.  

Students in the Skills centre created some lovely 
murals with the post it notes and hands that were 
decorated by students from around school, 
celebrating everyone's individuality and 
uniqueness.  

The Art & Technology department had 
some lovely collaborative working from 
all years across the school, coming 
together to create a diversity day 
patchwork. 

In Hemmings, we had 
two sessions running.  
One was run by SASS, 
the Autism support 

service, and the other was a neurodiversity workshop 
run by a parent, Helen Barron, an Educational 
Psychologist. SASS ran two sessions during lessons 1 and 
2 and the students engaged brilliantly with this.  It was 
focused on understanding autism and communication. 
The team also had a young adult with autism with them 
who enjoyed speaking to the students and our students 
responded well to this.  

For the other session we invited students along and 
Helen ran one session for younger pupils, lessons 1 and 
2, and another for older students, lessons 3 and 4. Each session was 2 hours long and it 
was focused around capturing SEND students' voices.  

Both visitors said how well engaged the pupils were and how lovely the school is. 



10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thirteen students have taken part in the National Theatre New Views project this year working with professional 
playwright Christopher William Hill.  Students have attended workshops and feedback sessions and we were 
delighted when three of our students: Amy Pix, Verity Watson and Rosie Savory entered their finished plays to the 
national New Views competition. 

We are really excited that Verity Watson’s play ‘Big and Small’ has been long-listed in the competition from over 
900 entries.  Watch this space to see how she gets on! 

DRAMA PERFORMANCES 

Year 12 and 10 drama students performed their examination pieces to an invited audience on 18th May.  Year 12 
reinterpreted their a scene from the play ‘100’ whilst GCSE students performed their own devised pieces:  
‘Emotions’, ‘Home’ and ‘The innocent never win’. 

Year 11 Also completed their final GCSE exam this term – here are pictures from their most recent exam where 
they had to perform extracts from a script.  Year 11 have been an absolute pleasure to teach over the last two 
years.  From the wonderful performance they gave in Year 10 of Romeo and Juliet at the Tobacco Factory 
Theatre in Bristol through to their written exam which they completed last week.  We wish them all the best in 
the future! 

Mrs Bloomfield, Head of Drama 
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Year 10 Netball  
The Year 10 netball squad had their last match of the season against 
Hayesfield in what turned out to be a fantastic end to the season.  It was 
full of drama, determination and a high level of netball skill on show! 

The game got off to a fast and furious start with only 3 goals being scored 
in the first 5 minutes.  Both teams were locked in at both ends of the 
court trying to take advantage of errors. 

Our defence were awesome, taking interceptions and causing issues for 
their attack but at times we were just unlucky and couldn't capitalise on it 
in the shooting circle.  Our attack worked non-stop to take advantage of 
possession down the court and delivered some crucial balls in. 

As a coach I could not have asked anymore of the players who gave their 
everything out on the court for the team.  Unfortunately we were just not 
able to compete against a very strong Hayesfield attack unit and were 
unable to secure the win.  

Congratulations to Evie for being voted player of the match and we are all 
looking forward to the Year 11 season! 
Mrs Little, Deputy Leader of Learning PE 
 
You can read more reports from our fabulous Year 10 netballers on the 
website here; 
www.oldfieldschool.com/news/ 

Girls Somerset Cup Final - U13 

The girls played a superb game vs a very strong Gordano side and 
unfortunately lost 4-0. 

The girls started as the stronger side and had a few chances before 
conceding a very unlucky penalty that was duly dispatched by the 
Gordano forward. Oldfield continued to press but lacked real 
quality in front of goal but played some very attractive football. 
Half time 1-0. 

The second half started in similar fashion with Oldfield pressing and using the wings to create space but again 
struggled with a final product. Gordano stepped up their game and started to dominate in particular in the physical 
battle, Oldfield did not drop their heads but Gordano took full advantage of fatigue and their forward scored 3 
more which made the score line very flattering to them. 

Overall the girls did a superb job against a very strong side. They played some superb football en route to the final 
and can be very proud of their achievements. 

Mr Dorman, PE Teacher 

Year 7 Boys Football 
Beechen Cliff B 1- Oldfield B 7 
This was a fantastic game and result for Oldfield.  A much changed squad for 
Oldfield resulted in a superb performance and resounding result. 
The boys attitude and application was excellent and they played positive 
attacking football against a tough opponent. 
Man of the Match: Jayden  
Well done to all players! 
Mr Dorman, PE Teacher 

Year 10 football v St Greg’s—
28.03.23 (GAC)  

On Tuesday 28th March, the Year 10 
football team travelled to St Greg’s 
and competed within the BANES 
division league. Despite having some 
key absences and players playing out 
of position, we managed to keep the 
tempo of the attack high with 
effective variety of passing. 
Unfortunately, St Gregs scored an 
early goal and gave us an uphill 
contest. The final score was 5-2. Oli 
Holt was player of the match. 

Mr Gann, PE teacher 

http://www.oldfieldschool.com/news/banes-netball-tournament/


12 

Year 8 BANES league cup final—Oldfield Champions!! 

Having been drawn against Writhlington, St Greg’s, Broadlands and Beechen Cliff in the B&NES league, the Year 8 
team knew there would be some tough games to qualify for the final. There were a couple of games affected by 
not being in school which played into our hands but the games we did play were won convincingly.  

The league cup final was played against Somervale and Oldfield got off to a strong start, dominating possession 
throughout the first half. We didn’t make as many scoring opportunities as we would have liked but all players 
were comfortable on the ball and sure of their passes which made it hard for the opposition to dispossess us easily.  

Oldfield were eventually able to break the deadlock through a freekick from Arlo which was nicely driven beyond 
the defense, allowing Louis to arrive in a timely fashion to slot it past the goalkeeper. Oldfield were 1-0 up at half 
time. In the second half we continued to dominate possession and through Louis’s persistence in chasing lost 
causes he managed to dispossess the opposition goalkeeper as he was trying to pass the ball out allowing him to go 
round him and score in an open net.  

The final score was 2-0 and it was a well-earned 
cup final win for Oldfield. There were some 
excellent performances all over the pitch and the 
result was thoroughly deserved by the team. We 
very much look forward to next season’s defense 
of this title and hope we can have some more 
league and cup success with this team. 
Congratulations all involved in the Year 8 football 
team! 

Mr Driver, Leader of Learning PE and Dance 

Up and coming U13 & U15 Cricket Fixtures  

06.06.23 – U15 vs Wellsway  

07.06.23 – U13 vs Wellsway 

13.06.23 – U13 vs Chew Valley 

20.06.23 – U13 vs Writhlington 

21.06.23 – U15 vs Writhlington 

04.07.23 – U15 vs Ralph Allen 

06.07.23 – U13 vs Ralph Allen (8-aside on Astro) 

13.07.23 – U15 vs Chew Valley 

Other fixtures 
07.06.23 - Yr 9 Boys Football League Cup Final 

08.06.23 - KS3 Girls Soft Ball Cricket Tournament 

14.06.23 - Yr 7 and Yr 8 Rounders v Wellsway 

21.06.23 - Yr 9 Rounders Tournament 

28.06.23 - Yr 7 Rounders Tournament 

04.07.23 - Yr 8 Rounders Tournament 

11.07.23 - Yr 7, 8, 9, 10 Rounders Tournament v Chew Valley 

********************************************************************************************************
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FROM OUR  

COMMUNITY 

Would you like to connect with other grieving families and 

young people? 

 

Join our next Walk and Talk event at Ashton Court Estate in 

Bristol on Thursday 1st June and meet others who get what 

you’re going through. 

It’s your chance to share stories, experiences and advice with 

people who really ‘get it’ in a relaxed setting whilst enjoying a walk around beautiful Bristol.  

Find out more;  

www.winstonswish.org/supporting-you/bereavement-support-services/walk-and-talk 

Bath Young Inventor of the Year Award 

FREE family activities -  all half term 

  

Saturday May 27th 10:30am to 12pm at Museum of Bath at Work, Julian Road a talk for families about 
Cross Manufacturing and Stothert and Pitt by Stuart Burroughs Museum Director and also hands on 
workshop activities to inspire young inventors. 

Monday May 29th and Thursday June 1st at 11am starting at 44AD on Abbey Green across the 
square from the side of the Abbey -  a guided trail for families around the centre of Bath following the pub-
lished  BYIA Inventor’s Trail  

Friday June 2nd at Museum of Bath at Work 11am one hour family workshop to support would be in-
ventors 

More information at 44ADartspace or Museum of Bath at Work , Julian Road . Pick up a leaflet and an 
Inventors Trail from 4 Abbey Street Bath 

Familes can access the dedicated ‘helpline/email 

BathYoungInventors@gmail.com 

  

The closing date for The Award is June 25th 

https://www.winstonswish.org/supporting-you/bereavement-support-services/walk-and-talk
mailto:BathYoungInventors@gmail.com

